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To: ATRA Board of Directors 
 
From: Kevin McCarthy, President 
 
Subject: AZ Tax Court Rules Against Pinal Transportation Sales Tax 
 
 
Yesterday the Arizona Tax Court ruled against Pinal County in the Goldwater 
Institute’s challenge of Pinal’s transportation sales tax. As you know, ATRA was 
directly involved in this issue from the outset and informed Pinal County officials at 
their budget meeting on June 20, 2017 that ATRA had significant legal concerns 
regarding their proposal. 
 
Subsequent to that meeting, ATRA Vice-President Jennifer Stielow publicly 
questioned the legality of the proposal in an op-ed published in the Arizona Capitol 
Times and Case Grande Dispatch. Despite still having adequate time to address 
ATRA’s concerns, the Pinal County Board of Supervisors regrettably chose to ignore 
ATRA and proceeded with the flawed Resolution that called for a half-cent sales tax 
on tangible personal property sold at retail. In addition, that resolution capped the tax 
at retail transactions under $10,000. I have attached the Tax Court decision, Jennifer 
Stielow’s op-ed, as well as the January 2018 ATRA Newsletter that provides a brief 
summary of the issue. 
 
For those of you impacted by the tax, I am told by ADOR that they are going to 
encourage Pinal County to decide quickly regarding any decision to appeal. ADOR’s 
recommendation is to continue collecting the tax until there is a final decision 
regarding an appeal. More information on how refunds will be handled will also be 
available at that time. 
 
If you have any questions on this issue, please call me at the ATRA office at 602-
253-9121. 
 
AZ Tax Court Decision 
Jennifer Stielow op-ed 
ATRA January 2018 Newsletter 

  

 

 

https://d2zhgehghqjuwb.cloudfront.net/accounts/9680/original/AZ_Tax_Court_Decision_8-2-18.pdf?1533243188
http://arizonatax.org/news-article/legality-pinal-county-transportation-sales-tax-carve-out-questionable
http://arizonatax.org/sites/default/files/publications/newsletters/file/atra_jan_2018_newsletter.pdf

